
30th September 2016 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

 

So October beckons.  Hard to believe, I know.  The weather will, I am sure, begin to turn and the Au-

tumn colours will be resplendent.  Do take the time to wander the grounds and enjoy nature at her best. 
For me there has always been something special about Autumn: it always hints at expectation, the antici-

pation of something magical not too far away.  Here at School October marks a midpoint in our term, so 

do expect communication about Parentsõ Evenings, Harvest Fast Days, our Harvest Mass, and our now 

annual but ever so enjoyable Apple Press Day.  Each a special occasion and each to be celebrated and 

enjoyed in its way. 

 

Please do not forget our Family Mass on Sunday.   It would be lovely to see you all ð 10.00am.  If you 

have never been to one of our Family Masses before, perhaps this could be a time to come along.   

 

I look forward to seeing you all on Sunday.   

 

Enjoy the weekend. 

 

Peter Fisher,  

HEADMASTER   

SCHOOL UNIFORM ñ Stevensons  will be in School on TUESDAY 11TH OCTOBER 2.30pm-5.30pm.   

You will be able to purchase items directlyñparticularly useful for the Rain Suits that children now require for 

Outdoor Learning. 

Parentsé. We have our Apple Pressing Days coming up 

when the whole School will be involved in pressing and bottling 

apple juice. If you have an apple tree and/or an abundance of 

apples please do bring them in for this School community 

event. The pressing days are: Wednesday 12 and Thursday 13th 

October. Many thanks, Mme Tatton 



Cygnets Get Baking!  

The Cygnets would like to say a huge THANK YOU to Mrs 

Clarke for making them lovely smart aprons to wear for 

cooking. This week we made ôRainbow Fish Biscuitsõ! 

 

Reminder:  The Cygnets/Nursery 

ôToddle Waddleõ is happening next 

week on Wednesday 5th  October at 

10.30am. We will be raising money for 

the Meningitis Trust. If you would like to sponsor us please 

see Mrs Simpson. 

Down at the Hen Houseé 

Meet ôBeverleyõ, our ôoldest girlõ. Beverley has come from Mad-

ame Tatton's home. She was on her own and was bored and 

lonely. She would wander into the house, sit in the dog baskets 

and slide on the kitchen floor! Beverley loves her 10 new 

friends here at Grace Dieu and being hand-fed and cuddled. 

ôPeterõ is our cockerel. Peter has come from Ibstock where his 

future was dim as he was one of too many cockerels... He is a 

Bantam and therefore a little smaller in size than most cocker-

els. Listen for his "cock-a-doodle-do" as you drive into school! 

Our School Council Elections have now taken place and we have elected the following:  

Head Boy Daniel Banks and Head Girl Antonia Acworth, Remee Keller - Treasurer, Mimi Golby ð Secretary 

Representatives from our Junior Prep 

include: 

Year 3 Rahm Butterworth and Lexie Col-

lins,  

Year 4 Skye Whittaker and Fitz Fantham,  

Year 5 Joshua Blick and Sofia Rowlands,  

Year 6 Joseph Tatton and Gracie Collins 

Congratulations to all who put them-

selves forward for the taskñthere were 

many excellent presentations! 

ENGLAND CALL UP FOR EX -GRACE DIEU PUPIL!!  

I am delighted to announce that ex-Grace Dieu pupil and Rounders Captain, Kristia Gabriel has been selected to 

be a part of the England Rounders U14 Squad! Kristia attended the open trials last weekend, along with over 70 

other U14 girls and came out on top. She scored maximum marks for her specialist 

First Post position and wowed the selectors with her all round skill, knowledge and 

enthusiasm for the sport. 

Kristia will now have the opportunity to attend regular training sessions with the 

Squad and represent England in Festivals and International matches throughout the 

season.  

This is an OUTSTANDING achievement and we all wish Kristia the best of luck with her Rounders - WELL 

DONE!! Miss Blencoe 



NEWS FROM THE GDPA  

Calling all Grace Dieu Dads...  

As the nights get colder and darker, what better way to spend a Fri-

day night than at the Grace Dieu Dadsõ Football (and beer) club. We 

meet at the Sports Hall around 6.30pm for a 6.45pm kick off. We're 

into our fourth year of playing and it's a great way for us dads to 

socialise and try to get fit before going for a well deserved pint after-

wards. 

We are looking for Grace Dieu dads old and new to join in our reg-

ular Friday night sessions, so no matter what your ability or fitness 

(there's not much evidence of either amongst the regulars), a warm 

welcome awaits. It's no problem if you can't make it every week, so even if you would like to be an occasional 

player, please do get in touch. 

If you're interested, please send a quick email to Jon Dixon - jdixon@national-amusements.com - and we look for-

ward to seeing you on a Friday night.  

Are you Shopping Online? go to  www.easyfundraising.org.uk  

You can help raise additional funds for the School. The GDPA has registered 

with www.easyfundraising.org.uk a website where over 2000 UK retailers/

insurers/banks/utilities and holiday companies make a donation that will raise 

funds for the school (at no cost to you!). 

If you shop via this portal the retailer will donate a percentage of the pur-

chase price to the GDPA. So, if you make a purchase from Amazon 2.5% will 

be donated to us, Insure your car online with Direct Line and we could raise 

Ã35, purchase a mobile phone from O2 and earn us Ã17.50 and so oné 

It only takes a couple of minutes. Register your name, email address, create your own password and select òGrace 

Dieu Parentsõ Associationó as your chosen organisation. Then select the retailer via the website and continue to 

shop as normal. The GDPA will receive a monthly cheque from the website. 

Andé for the perfect pre match preparation, we also head for an all you can eat fry up breakfast at the Bull's 

Head just down the road from school at 8.30am every Friday morning - again, all dads are welcome!  

The GDPA are very active at the moment, and are delighted 

to have lots of new faces involved. In particular, Spencer 

Whittaker our new Chairman has been busy coordinating 

various upcoming events.  

Spencer has 3 children at Grace Dieu - Skye in Year 4, and 

twin boys Alfie and Joshua in Year 1. He has an added bow 

to his arrow in that he is also an old boy of Grace Dieu, so 

knows the School inside out. 

 

The GDPA is an open, approachable group of parents who 

have time to help the School with their many fundraising 

activities, and welcome any help you can offer.  

 

Please do not hesitate to contact Spencer on  

spencer@bsglogistics.co.uk with any questions or ideas.  

 

Happy fundraising!  The GDPA 

Please remember to return your  

Bicester shopping form ASAP (before 

14th October) to be guaranteed a 

place on the coach. 

Spencer Whittaker 

The GDPA have a good amount of second hand uniform for sale, which is excellent value. The shop is open on a 

Wednesday morning, or please contact s_delisle@yahoo.co.uk for a specific appointment.  
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